
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

January, 2022 

   We are grateful for additional supporting 

churches, bringing our promised monthly 
support to 81%! This January we have 

several meetings booked in New Jersey, 
Maryland and West Virginia, and then we 
currently plan to be closer to home in 
Tennessee and Georgia in February. Thank you 
for your prayers for our safety, and for wisdom 
as we endeavor to serve in each church we visit. 
We are excited to watch how God brings in the 
remaining 19% of our needed support! 
 
    
 

In November we presented our work in various 
churches in Michigan, Pennsylvania, and New 

York. It was a blessing to spend Thanksgiving at 
our home church in Tennessee. We then drove 

north again to spend Christmas with Marie’s 
family in Maryland and West Virginia. This was an 

extra special time, as we anticipate living overseas 
next Christmas.  

   Marie’s main focus in Honduras was  

training Marlon and Bridgy Sierra in Deaf ministry, 

language, and philosophy. Together they spent over 400 hours 
in Honduran sign language classes, out visiting deaf people, 
attending deaf events, and visiting deaf ministries in 
surrounding cities. The plan was for them to graduate in April, 
2020, but Marie evacuated Honduras on March 30th, when 
COVID shut everything down. On Wednesday, January 5th, 
Marie officially presented them their certificates! Since 
March, 2020, the Sierras have ministered to local Deaf through 
Zoom Bible studies, YouTube videos, and humanitarian relief 
after 2 hurricanes hit the country. Most of the Deaf have been  
hesitant to receiving house visits due to the pandemic, but a 
couple recently asked for a Bible  
study in their home. When  
Marlon asked the husband what  
he wanted to learn about the  
Bible, he signed, “Everything!”  
Please pray for wisdom as the  
Sierras endeavor to share the  
Bible with this couple around the 
husband’s rigorous work hours.  

Thank you for your prayers as we 

traveled to Honduras Dec 28-Jan 6 
(our first international flight with 7-

month-old Serenity)! There were several 
exciting moments on our trip, due to 
changing COVID regulations and long 

lines, but miraculously we and our 
luggage made all our flights there and 

back! The trip was a sweet time of 
fellowship and official “good-bye’s” to 
many dear friends that Marie worked 

with while a single missionary to the  
Deaf in El Progreso  

from 2017-2020.  
We also successfully  

completed all the  
outstanding legal  

paperwork regarding  
Marie’s vehicle, bank  

accounts, etcetera  
since she moved in  
2020. Ben enjoyed  
driving in a foreign  

country for the first time and Serenity 
received plenty of adoring attention!     


